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TOWN OF HOLLAND PUBLIC HEARING 
OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS OF THE PUBLIC HEARING 

Town Holland Hall 
W3005 County Road G, Cedar Grove, WI 53013

Monday, November 6, 2023 7:00pm 

1. CALL TO ORDER: The public hearing of the Town of Holland was called to order by Chairman David 

Huenink  at 7:02pm on November 6, 2023. The public hearing was called to discuss the Town of 

Holland budget proposed for the year 2024.

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Chair Huenink led the attendees in the Pledge of Allegiance.

3. CERTIFY WISCONSIN OPEN MEETING LAW HAS BEEN MET: Clerk‐Treasurer Janelle Kaiser certified that 

the requirements of the Wisconsin Open Meeting Law had been met. A public hearing notice to 

include a summary budget and other required information was posted in three places within the 

Township and on the Town’s website on October 18, 2023. It was also published in the following local 

newspapers: the Lakeshore Weekly and The Sounder. An agenda for the public hearing was posted in 

three places within the Township and on the Town's website.

4. ADOPT AGENDA AS OFFICIAL ORDER OF BUSINESS:

Motion by Stanley Lammers, seconded by Kelly Caswell, to adopt the agenda for the November 6th, 

2023 public hearing as presented; the motion carried by unanimous voice vote.

5. PRESENTATION AND DISCUSSION OF THE 2024 BUDGET: The proposed draft budget was presented. 

Copies of the 2024 draft budget detail were available at the meeting. Ron DeTroye asked for 

information about the line items for road repairs related to the solar utility. Chair Huenink and 

Supervisor Lammers explained the reason for those line items. Craig Droppers inquired about the 

proposed increase in the weed management expenses, to which the Town Board provided information 

about plans for invasive species management within the Township. Craig Droppers also inquired about 

staffing and equipment related to mowing the road right-of-way along Town roads. Chair Huenink 

reported that he followed up on the mowing schedule for this year and provided an update. David 

Veldboom observed an increase in the overall transportation budget. Supervisor Lammers provided 

information about upcoming transportation projects contributing to the related line items.

6. CHAIRMAN TO ASK THREE TIMES IF THERE IS FURTHER COMMENT: Chair David Huenink asked three 

times for further comment on the 2024 Town of Holland budget. There were no further comments.

7. ADJOURN: Motion by Brody Stapel, seconded by Kelly Caswell, to adjourn at 7:20pm; the

motion carried by unanimous voice vote.

Minutes prepared by:

Janelle Kaiser, Clerk-Treasurer 
Town of Holland, Sheboygan County, WI 




